From: Tom Wellings

**Sent:** 08 November 2022 16:27 **To:** Bridgnorth Town Council

Subject: Bridgnorth Festive Charity Tractor Run

Dear Bridgnorth Council, its Tom Wellings here who organises the Bridgnorth Festive Charity Tractor Run. It was our first event last year and it went brilliantly well, we raised thousands of pounds for Cancer Research UK. This year we are raising money for Hope House Children's Hospices. I have been in touch with Shropshire Council and they have given our 2022 route the tumbs up, they said to run the plan past you guys. So our lit up festive convoy of tractors will be leaving Bridgnorth Livestock market at 5pm on Sunday 11th December which means we will get to Bridgnorth high street at 5.30pm when we then head out of Bridgnorth towards Alveley on the rest of our route into the evening. We will have the police on side to help us move around town and we are aiming to keep all tractors close up together and moving forward to avoid causing any disruption. Please feel free to get in contact with me on this email for any further information. We look forward to working with you guys to create this feel good festive event for families to enjoy. Thank you, Tom Wellings.